Thwing and Octon Parish Council
Clerk:  Sandra Morrison
The Grange
Main Street
Thwing
YO25 3DY
Tel: 01262 470496 /07939 123610


Dear Residents
[bookmark: _GoBack]ERYC have been awarded a further £3,000 from the Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund for home security in our area and with an additional £1,000 from East Riding of Yorkshire Council the total amount available was £4,000. They still have over £2,000 to spend and the fund is available until 31st March 2020.

As per the last two awards, referrals can be made by three groups Neighbourhood Watch Coordinators, Parish Council Clerks and Humberside Police. Once again the money will be held by the Lissett Community Wind Farm Trust and East Riding of Yorkshire Council will re claim the money spent from the trust to the level of the award. 

The fund is available to all residents living in East Wolds and Coastal area, although additional priority should be given to victims of dwelling and non-dwelling burglary, those over 60 and vulnerable adults. The definition of vulnerable adult is in accordance with Section 59 of the Safeguarding Vulnerable Groups Act 2006.

The police have guaranteed their support of the project by providing an allocated officer to assist in identifying those who may benefit from home security equipment and make referrals. As always we hope that the project will lead to reductions in the fear of crime and a reduction of dwelling and non-dwelling burglaries throughout the East Wolds and Coastal Ward. This new award will help us to continue to make the area a safer place to live.
Referral can be done through the Parish Council, if you wish to benefit from this fund, please contact me at the above or email:thwing.clerk@outlook.com


Regards

Sandra Morrison





